MINUTES PARK COMMISSION MEETING OF THURSDAY, AUGUST 8TH, 2019

The Park Commission held their Meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, August 8th, 2019 in their office, 45 Meadow Lane, Brockton, MA. There being a proper quorum, the meeting was called to order by Chairman Bill Keane. Present were Commissioner Ulisses Varela, Commissioner Chickie Studenski, Commissioner Billy Anderson and Superintendent Timothy W. Carpenter. Commissioner Kevin Borges being absent.

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Anderson to accept the minutes of the June 13th, 2019 meeting. Motion carried.

Superintendent Carpenter reported on the revenue and condition of D.W. Field Golf Course. July's revenues were \$183,971 which is up \$9,703 from last July. The 19 year average is \$122,384. As for the current season, revenues stand at \$596,668. Last year's revenues were \$544,398 for the same time period, an increase of \$52,270.

The Monday's Women Clinic has been successful. Ranger issues seem to have gotten better. First Tee program has also been very successful. The Mayor's Cup has been taken over by the family of the Late Mayor Carpenter and it will be held in September.

A discussion was held about an incident that occurred on July 20th, 2019 between a customer's abusive conduct towards an employee of the Lunchroom. Mr. Mark Fredette prior conduct came before the Park Commission in the past.

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Anderson to disallow Mr. Mark Fredette from D.W. Field Golf Course. Police Notification if he trespasses per Law Office recommendation. Motion carried.

As for the Parks, Nelson Playground Basketball Courts have been re-lined and the trees have been removed. Bent Playground and Goodwin Playground have been extended to December 30th. Goodwin's construction has been started. True Bounce Backboards will be installed. Bent Playground demo is to start in September or October.

Cosgrove Pool has a limited police detail which is Monday, Wednesday & Friday to keep the pool open from 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. The pool is projected to close on August 18th. The Manning Pool's State Health Inspection went well. The pool will close August 25th.

Having no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Varela to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Timothy W. Carpenter, Superintendent of Parks